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Minutes of the meeting of Lillings Ambo Parish Council held at
‘Ghyll House’, West Lilling, On Tuesday 6th August 2019 at 5-30 pm.

Present. . H.M.Loynes. Chairman.
P.Wreglesworth Vice Chairman.
R.G.Barker Councillor
D.McBurney Councillor
J. Armitage Councillor
A.Bailey. Clerk.

County Councillor Caroline Goodrick.
Minutes.
Minutes of the meetings held on Tuesday 7 May 2019 and Monday 13t May 2019.
Minutes previously distributed, discussed, approved & signed by the Chairman.

Matters Arising.
Clerks Vacancy. This was discussed further. The position has been advertised in the

Sheriff Hutton News, on Lillings Ambo Parish Council Website and on the Village
Noticeboard. No voluntary offers received. The Clerk for Sheriff Hutton has enquired but
this would be for a paid position. The Clerk for Foston & Thornton le Clay has been
contacted by the Chairman. No reply yet. The Parish Councillors will continue to
encourage a local person to take the position on a voluntary basis. This will be discussed
again at a future meeting. A special meeting will be called if needed.

Declaration of Acceptance of Office and Register of Parish Councillors Interests.
Declarations of Acceptance of Office as a Parish Councillor forms filed with the Clerk.
Regiﬁter of Parish Councillors Interests.- Councillors have completed this on Ryedale
District Councillors website.

Treasurers Report.

Lloyds (Main) Account. £1089-19
Neighbourhood Watch Grant £25
Clerk’s quarterly expenses. £9-15

Change of Signature for the Lloyds Main Account.

A resolution was passed to make Councillor McBurney a signatory on this account at the
meeting on 13" May 2019. The relevant form has been obtained and was signed and
witnessed by all Councillors.

Audit Update.

Mr Colin Johnson has completed the Internal Audit for the Parish. Details of the ‘Right to
View’ the accounts and PKF Littlejohn (external auditors) forms displayed on the Parish
web-site and Village Noticeboard for the required period.

Planning.

19/00434/HOUSE. Mr & Mrs S. Loynes. Erection of single storey side extension.
This application had previously been discussed by the Council who had no objections.
Approved by Ryedale District Council 5-6-2019



19/00471/HOUSE. Mr B.Rycroft. Erection of first floor extension above existing flat
roofed attached garage to include a monopitch roof to front of garage. Previously
discussed by the Council who had no objections.

Approved by Ryedale District Council 7-6-2019

19/00597/HOUSE. Mrs A. Hodgson. Erection of two storey side and rear extension with
integrated garage and erection of porch to front elevation. Previously discussed by the
Council who had no objections. Approved by Ryedale District Council15-7-2019.

Any Other Business.

a) The Clerk will contact Highways re the broken fence on the small bridge on Back
Lane.

b) Concerns were raised and discussed re the speed of traffic on York Road between the
Cricket ground and the properties on Bracken Hill. This will be raised with County
Councillor Goodrick.

¢) A Drone had been seen landing in the rear garden of a house in the village. It then
took off towards Flaxton and was seen flying low over East Lilling. Any further sightings
will be reported to the police.

d) The Chairman has received a copy of a solicitor’s letter from Mrs Hodgson re their
concerns with “Inturf” Lorry’s using the narrow lane and bridge over the River Foss off
Low Lane. The bridge and lane are part of ‘The Centenary Way’. As this is a private
matter the letter is for information only.

County Councillor Caroline Goodrick.

County Councillor Caroline Goodrick arrived and was welcomed to the meeting. She was
introduced to the 2 new Parish Councillors. A briefing on her work at North Yorkshire
County Council and Ryedale District Council was given. This includes sitting on many
committees including Health & Adult Care, Children & Young People Services,
Environmental Services, The Appeals Committee for Home to School Transport,
Chairman of Ryedale District Councils Planning Committee and numerous others. It was
explained to the Council that NYCC are now taking a more commercial approach eg
Allerton Park Waste Incinerator which handles 95% of North Yorkshires waste. Projects
like this generate income to subsidise other services.

The Parish Council expressed concerns regarding the state of the areas roads and the
speed and type of vehicles using them. This was noted.

Chairman’s Report.

a) The River Foss / Environment Agency Scheme. The scheme was explained to County
Councillor Goodrick who had no knowledge of this scheme. She will review the scheme
and enquire why she and Ryedale District Council had not been informed. Kevin
Hollinrake MP for Thirsk and Malton will also be contacted on this scheme. The Parish
Council should encourage affected individuals to write to express their concerns to

K, Stevens at NYCC and Gary Housden- Head of Ryedale Planning. The Parish Council
will be kept informed of information received.

The Environment Agency are to be invited to the November Parish Council Meeting.
County Councillor Goodrick and District Councillor Eric Hope will also be invited to the
next meeting.




b) The Old Village Post-box. The old Village Post-box in the wall of Postbox House has
been removed and is being refurbished.

County Councillor Caroline Goodrick was thanked for attending the meeting. An
invitation to the next meeting and details of the Environment Agency attendance at the
November meeting will be forwarded to her.

District Councillor Eric Hope will be invited to the November meeting.

Next Meeting.
The date of the next meeting was agreed for Tuesday 12th November 2019 at

‘Ghyll House,” West Lilling at 5-30pm.

(@5




